
 
 

 
 

ADDENDUM #2 
SPARKS MARINA LAKE LEVEL CONTROL PIPELINE PROJECT 

BID # 20/21-019 / PWP # WA-2021-275 
BIDS DUE NO LATER THAN: 1:45 PM ON MAY 20, 2021 - REVISED 

PUBLIC BID OPENING: 2:00 PM ON MAY 20, 2021 - REVISED 
 

This addendum is to notify all potential proposers of clarifications made to the Bid documents as stated 
below. 
 
COVID-19 Precautions – Due to the City’s response to the COVID-19 virus and associated reduction in 
staff, in-person staff availability is limited.  Bidders wishing to physically deliver their bids on the bid due 
date shall note that the Purchasing Office will receive bids in the lobby of City Hall beginning at 1PM on 
May 20th.  Bids are due no later than 1:45PM.  Bids may also be delivered to the Purchasing Department 
physical dropbox/mailbox, also located in the lobby of City Hall. 
 
RFI RESPONSES 
 
Question #1: 
Is there a time frame where the existing pipeline can be shut down for removal and replacement? 
 
Response: 
Yes, the portion of the pipeline for this project can be isolated “shut down” for removal and replacement.  
 
Question #2: 
Using the scale bar on the sheets, the scale on the half size sheets is approximately 1”=45’. At this scale 
the retaining wall length is approximately 2210 linear feet, not the 1,024 LF in the bid schedule. 
 
Response: 
Scale Bar on retaining wall sheets C6 & C7 is incorrect and should be scaled using 1” = 10’. 
 
Question #3: 
The plans seem to be in conflict on the demolition of the existing rock wall. The existing rock wall is 
labelled as existing wall to be removed, some sections are listed as a certain quantity of rock wall to be 
removed and other notes say to remove top 18” of rock wall. 
 
Response: 
Please refer to the retaining wall sheets C6 & C7 for rockery wall removal notes.  
The existing rockery wall is to be removed in entirety where in conflict with the new retaining wall, and 
the portions of the existing rockery wall not in conflict with the new retaining wall will require the top 
18” to be removed for grading purposes.  
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Question #4: 
Are there any staging areas designated or available on either end of the project? 
 
Response: 
There is property at each end of the project that is owned by the City of Sparks that could potentially be 
used for staging materials. Once bids are received and the apparent low bidder is identified a material 
staging plan can be submitted to the city for review and approval. 
 
 
Please note and adjust your bid according to the revisions, additions, deletions, clarifications or 
modifications as presented on this Addendum #2, which are made a part of this bid.  NOTE: To avoid 
disqualification, this Addendum 2 (and any other addenda) must be signed by an authorized 
representative of the bidding firm in the space provided and must be submitted with your firm’s sealed 
proposal. Failure to return this addendum, duly signed, may be cause for rejection of the bid.  ALL 
ADDENDA SHOULD BE SIGNED AND PLACED IN SEQUENTIAL ORDER AND ATTACHED TO 
THE FRONT OF THE BID PACKAGE, COMPLETE WITH ALL REQUIRED DOCUMENTS. 
 
 
__________________________  ___________________________ 
CONTRACTOR BUSINESS NAME  Dan Marran, C.P.M., CPPO 
  Contracts and Risk Manager 
X________________________    
Authorized Signature  May 17, 2021 
___________________________ 
Printed Name of Person Signing 


